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PRESIDENTS LETTER 
 
 Happy New Year! Lots of us are looking for hope in this new year. It has been quite 
the roller coaster of a year with elections and demonstrations and mask making for a 
pandemic. But there have been good things that have happened, too. Let us focus 
on that.    
 
      Vaccines are coming and science is working hard.  I hope we have all had a 
chance to complete many projects, clean out that junk draw and learn to bake new 
treats for the family. I tried sourdough baking, but gained 10 pounds, so that is off 
the table now. My UFO basket is less full. I learned more computer skills, including 
video chats like our meetings. I became an expert at shopping online. Hubby is so 
proud of that one. And we, as a guild provided toiletries and bags to pantry 
participants and made at least 8000 masks. I am proud of that, and you should be, 
too! 
 
      So, take a look around and think about the blessings from this crazy year or 
2020 and find ways to celebrate your accomplishments. My New Year's resolution is 
to spread joy wherever I can and to be grateful for my circumstance. Also, to try not 
to sew with an empty bobbin. Here’s to a joy filled, less dramatic 2021!  
 
Elaine 
 
 
PANTRY SUPPORT 

For years, as we came to each meeting, we came with items to help stock the 

pantry. COVID-19 has hit many families hard, especially with virtual learning. 

Parents have lost their jobs, the kids are home, more food and snacks are being 

consumed. Anything you can donate is more than welcome. I will gladly pick up from 

your porch, or you can drop them off at few different houses. Email me 

at lazyquilt@comcast.net or call/text me @ 978.866.0995 or 

meanswell@comcast.net, call or text @ 978-604-4434 and we can make 

arrangements.  

ALWAYS NEEDED – All canned goods, peanut butter, jam, jelly, hot and cold 

cereals, pancake mix and syrup, pasta, mac & cheese, flour, sugar, oil, baking 

supplies, canned or dry milk, olives, pickles, sauces, gravies, sugar free products, 

mayonnaise, mustard, ketchup, relish, snack packs, cookies, dish & laundry soap, 

shampoo, disposable razors, soap, toothpaste, tissues, napkins, paper towels, toilet 

tissue, trash bags, foil, Ziploc bags, paper plates, plastic ware. These are just a 

sample of the things they need. 

 

 

BOARD MEMBERS  
 
NEWSLETTER AND 
MEMBERSHIP 
Cheryle Laffey 
978-604-4434 

meanswell@comcast.net 
 
REFRESHMENTS 
 
RAFFLES 
Carol Saber 
Kathy Starling 
 
WEB LIASON 
Pat Wolf 
Cheryle Laffey 
 
HISTORIAN 
Carol Calistro 
 
MUSEUM LIASON 
Marlene Levesque 
 
SUNSHINE  
Cheryle Laffey 
 
CHARITY COORDINATOR 
Louise Kelley 
 
WEEKEND GETAWAYS 
Fall - Michelle Muro 

 720-425-0842  

Spring – Mary Renn 
603-260-6590 
 

PROGRAMS 
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WE NEED VOLUNTEERS 

We are still looking for someone to help arrange speakers for our meetings and for someone to help 

brainstorm for a Quilt show in 2022. Let us know if you would like to help with either of these jobs. You can do 

it alone or with a friend and the board will be there to back you up. 

 

BLUEJEANS ETIQUETTE 

Mute yourself if you are going to talk to someone in your home. Be sure to be in a quite spot. We can hear 

radios and the noises in your background, which is very distracting. You are still responsible for your own 

refreshments, but if you eat while on screen, we can see and hear you.      

 Separate email with the invite will be sent on Monday, 1/11/21. 

 

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS 
 
4TH, Mary Arcidy; 14th, Linda Naugler; 19th, Helen Gloor (93 God love her);  21st, Roberta See.  A very HAPPY 
BIRTHDAY all! 
 
 
ANOTHER THING 

Please check with your friends that do not have email. I am trying to reach everyone but not everyone lets me 

know their email changed because they used a work one or a public one. I only find out if the email bounces 

back. I am mailing out copies when I can. 

 
 
HELPFUL HINTS 
 
Here is a tip for storing small to medium size quilts, table runners, or any quilted pieces you would like to store 
or save for a future gift. 
 
Instead of folding and making creases in your project, buy a pool noodle at the $ store.  Cut it to the width of 
the project.   Use the noodle as a base for rolling up your project so that there will be no creases.  Tie a ribbon 
or some decorative tie or netting around the center of the project with a bow, and you can either store it or 
have it ready to give as a gift.  The rolls can be stored top of each other, saving space.  Looks fancy! 
 
AND 
 
Before measuring molasses or any other sticky item, spray PAM in the measuring cup first. Less hassle 
cleaning up 
 
 
SCAMS 
 
Please be aware, there are many people out there trying to scam seniors. Everything from computer virus 
“fixers”, your social security account, medicare account, Amazon or Paypal or even from your internet provider. 
These are just a few. All of these send legit looking emails “warning” you to take action NOW. Do not respond 
to any of them. A couple of us received one from someone claiming to have been in the guild years ago and 
wanted an updated membership list. REALLY! I do not provide anyone I do not know with anyone’s info. Even 
then I would check with the person for permission first. 
You can often tell by looking at where the email originated from. 



 
 
 
A TOTALLY SIDE NOTE  (not quilt related) 
 
Check in with the Tewksbury Senior Center for things to do. They offer many online, virtual and phone in things 
to do. Most are free of charge. Example:  Like to play bingo? Free bingo cards and daubers, you simply call in 
to the number provided on Tuesdays at 12:15 to play.  
Reach out to Diane Dunlevy @ 978-640-4480 to sign up and get your kits.  
 
 
 
HOW ABOUT? 
 
A recipe page. Send me your favorite and we can publish a few a month. Especially fast and easy ones. 
Maybe you got an InstaPot or AirFryer for Christmas, great recipes to go with it?  
 
If you have an idea for a project or something you would like us to do, please let us know.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ANOTHER PROJECT 
Thank you to Karen Ivas for keeping us busy! 
 
 
 
 
Today I have a quick Ombre Heart quilt block tutorial  for you!   Itôs a great stash buster and I love the 

color gradations in this heart block.  



 

  

The ombre heart quilt block finishes at 6ź square.  I added 1 1/2ź (unfinished) borders to the block 
which makes it 8ź finished. 

Here’s what you need to cut for one block (without borders): 

¶ Background:  (4) 1 1/2ź squares and (2) 3 1/2ź squares 
¶ Darkest fabric:   (2) 1 1/2ź x 3 1/2ź rectangles 
¶ (5) 1 1/2ź x 6 1/2ź rectangles in light to dark color gradations 

https://i0.wp.com/thecraftyquilter.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/Ombre-heart-mainb.jpg?ssl=1


 

Quilt block assembly 

1.  Sew together the 1 1/2ź x 6 1/2ź rectangles in order of light to dark.  Press towards the dark. 
2. Draw a diagonal line on each background 1 1/2ź square.  Place one on each end of the dark 1 1/2ź x 3 
1/2ź rectangles.  Stitch on the diagonal line, trim and press.  

https://i2.wp.com/thecraftyquilter.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/Ombre-heart-cutting.jpg?ssl=1


 

  

3.  Draw a diagonal line on each background 3 1/2ź square.  Place on the bottom corner of the strip set 
created in Step 1 and stitch on the diagonal line.  Trim and press.  Repeat for other corner. 

https://i2.wp.com/thecraftyquilter.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/ombre-heart-step-1.jpg?ssl=1


 

  

4.  Sew the two dark 1 1/2ź x 3 1/2ź units (from step 2) together along the short ends to create the top 
of the heart. 

https://i1.wp.com/thecraftyquilter.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/ombre-heart-step-4.jpg?ssl=1


 

  

5.  Sew the top and bottom of the heart together and press towards the bottom.   The heart should 
measure 6 1/2ź square. 

6.  Optional:   Sew (2) 1 1/2ź x 6 1/2ź rectangles to each side of the heart.  Sew (2) 1 1/2ź x 8 1/2ź rectangles to 

the remaining sides. 

https://i0.wp.com/thecraftyquilter.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/ombre-heart-step-5.jpg?ssl=1


 

  

Use your imagination to create all kinds of projects with this ombre heart.   I can imagine a rainbow of 
different ombre hearts in one quilt.  

The project that started it all for me was this little wall hanging (still unquilted).   I used a neutral color 
scheme with a red accent.  The alternating square-in-a-square blocks created a space for some 
embroidery.   The quilt measures 18 1/2ź square. 

https://i1.wp.com/thecraftyquilter.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/ombre-heart-main-2.jpg?ssl=1


 

  

I hope you have fun with this tutorial.   I would love to see what you make!  If youôre on Instagram, use 
the hashtag #ombrehearts and/or #ombrequilt, and tag me  @thecraftyquilter . 

https://www.instagram.com/thecraftyquilter/
https://i1.wp.com/thecraftyquilter.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/loving-hearts.jpg?ssl=1


 

Have a heart-filled day of sewing!   

https://i2.wp.com/thecraftyquilter.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/Ombre-Heart-Tutorial.jpg?ssl=1

